GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 26th MAY 2016

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs – John Lewis (Chairman) – David Rowland (Vice Chairman)




Terry Francis – Julia England – Cecile Down – Paul Kelly – 




Tristan Martens – Clair Southon

Clerk


Audrey Miller

Residents/guests

Marina Gray – Betty Tierney – Richard Marling – Kevin Whitmore – 




Joanne Whitmore – Louisa Bowman-Dove

1. Welcome to guests.
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed everyone to the May Parish Council meeting.

2. Apologies for absence: Nicola Longman

3. Declaration of Members Interests:

David Rowland: S.S.E., C.A.B., Friends of Five Parishes. – Paul Kelly: S.S.E. – Tristan Martens: S.S.E., Essex Wildlife Trust. –John Lewis: S.S.E. 

4. Minutes of last meeting.
The minutes of the meeting held 28th April 2016, having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising: There were no matters arising.

6. Public Forum:
It was pointed out that it looked as if a piece of drainpipe is missing from the end of the village hall. This will be looked into.

7. Village Hall:
In the absence of the Treasurer the clerk read the financial report for April.

Monies in from hirings: £1,059.16

Monies paid out during the month: Michael Barrett £1,485.00 (painting of village hall) – Cartaker £78 – Hooks, filler, hardwood £35.07 ( maintenance on back doors of V.H.)  -
British Gas – Gas  £111.04 – British Gas – Electric £81.76. 

Total expenditure for April £1,790.57

It was decided that there would be no concessions for hiring the village hall with one exception, that being the Wednesday Toddlers Group who would still have a 50% reduction.

There would be no increase in the tariffs at present.

The caretaker would now receive £7.50 per hour.

8. Best Kept Village Update:
Paul gave an update on the events surrounding the Best Kept Village. The sign is now in position on the village green and would be unveiled on Friday 27th May at 6.30pm.

Final clean up around the village on Sunday 29th May in readiness for the judging which will take place on Wednesday 1st June.

9. First Aid Classes Update: Nothing to report.
10. Toddlers Group.

Louisa gave a report on the Toddlers Group which was being well attended. After toy replacements, insurance and arts and craft materials they were in profit  by 52p at the end of the Spring Term. They had lost the grant of £5 per week from Tesco’s which bought the snacks so were extremely grateful for the reduced rent from the Parish Council. They requested the P.C. support the group for a little while longer. 

It was agreed to continue with the concession and agree to the proposal that they provide an update every term. 
11. Reports from Representatives

Planning:

UTT/16/14.25/HHF
Proposed alterations and extensions to roof




Honig House. The Endway

              No objections

Playing Fields: Nothing to report.

Footpaths: 

The clerk reported that a notice had been received regarding the bridge on footpath 20, Tilty and 41, Great Easton with the information that the footpath will be closed on 30th May 2016 and will be extended for an additional 6 months.

It was the concensus of the meeting that we will attempt to get a meeting with Highways to try and speed up the repair work.

River Interests:

Tristan will send more photos of the trees growing from the river bed to Environment Agency to seek advice on flooding implications.

Some new Giant Hog weed plants have been noted and these will be sprayed.

Road Safety/Highways:

The Chairman informed the meeting that the Parish has been granted two permanent VAS signs which will be erected during the summer.

Concerns over speeding through Duton Hill were brought up by residents, much discussion took place.  

Airport: The result of the Airport Commission Consultation over where to put a new runway, Gatwick or Heathrow, has been delayed again until end of September.

12. Clerks Correspondence

Two acknowledgements had been received:

Thankyou from Tilty Church Committee for the souvenir gifts at their recent lunch.

Thankyou from EACH for the donation of £100.

The Clerk had received an end of season report from Dunmow Untited Football Club which was circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting. Bob Irvine (Chairman) has arranged to attend the July meeting of the Parish Council to update on the Club’s activities.

Expenditure:

Tower Mint £188.10 (Tilty’s gifts) – PM Benson £430.16 (wood for sign) – S.Smith £450 (3rd grasscut) – EACH £100 (Donation) – EALC £278.63 (Subs) – Zurich £1,900.39 (insurance) –
Friends of Historic Essex £10 (Subs) – Dunex Signs £36 (new lettering to Parish Notice Board) – J.Lewis £19.18 (paint for beacons)

Monies In: £798 (LCTS grant)

13. Any other business: nothing to report.

There being no other business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.45pm.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 28th July 2016 7.30pm in Great Easton Village Hall

PLEASE NOTE: THERE WILL BE NO MEETING IN JUNE
Chairman……………………………………….Date…………………………………….
SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

